MINUTES OF SHELDWICH BADLESMERE & LEAVELAND PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 3rd JUNE 2024 IN BADLESMERE VILLAGE HALL.
Meeting opened at 8.00pm.

Present.  Councillors Harbour, Austin, Scutt, Nimmo and Cllr Blythin.

Apologies.  Received from Cllr Brookes.

Absent. 
Cllr Gould (SBC) and Cllr Lehmann (KCC & SBC)
											24/22101

There were no declarations of changes in pecuniary interests or of specific items on the agenda.
											
24/22102 

Approval of May 2024 Minutes.
The minutes from the May 2024 parish meeting were approved by the parish council and signed by Cllr Harbour.

											24/22103

Matters arising.
Cllr Brookes was not present so the update regarding gates in North Street and Leaveland was adjourned to the next meeting.
Weston Walk Sign – Cllr Scutt confirmed that he would speak with Terry to organise some Chestnut for the Weston Walk sign.

											24/22104


Kent Police Beat Officer - Update.
Cllr Blythin has written to PC Gary Morris regarding an incident that took place which had not been recorded on the monthly newsletter.  Cllr Morris will provide an update when he returns from Annual Leave.  The latest report supplied by PC Gary Morris stated that there were no reports of crime or anti-social behaviour this month however, he had arranged for patrols to attend Sheldwich School due to complaints received relating to poor parking.																				            																				24/22105





A251 Working Group – Update.
Cllr Austin informed the parish council that there were no updates presently however, the working group were due to hold a meeting on 6th June but as the Beacon was being lit on this date a new proposed date of 4th July has been circulated.  Cllr Blythin confirmed that he had emailed Emma highlighting that the Election is being held on 4th July and so it was agreed that new proposed dates needed to be arranged and circulated.
											24/22206

Highways Meeting Report.
Cllr Blythin confirmed that a meeting had been held with Jennie Watson.  Several options are being considered for example looking into speed calming measures is just one of some options alongside Village Gates and a more uniform speed limit across certain areas.  The Chairman had a conversation with a parishioner regarding a report that had been completed highlighting that the A251 would not have more traffic passing through which is not believed to be correct.
											24/22207

Waste Collection – Update.
Cllr Rich Lehmann was not present to offer an update however, Cllr Austin confirmed that whilst his collections have returned to normal there are still problems across the parish with collections being missed which has now been the case for the past six weeks.  SBC are trying to improve the service provided however, the changeover in contracts has been horrendous.  

Action:  Clerk to write formally to Cllr Rich Lehmann (KCC & SBC) highlighting that there are still issues with brown, blue and green bin collections and that the Parish Council now wish to complain about this as parishioners are having severe problems will waste disposal now.
Action:  Clerk to add Waste Collection Update to the July Agenda.

											22/22208

Footpath Diversion in Throwley.
The Parish Council have been asked for pictures of how the footpath once was which are not available.  The Parish Council agreed that no comment would be made as the proposed footpath is believed to be reasonable.
											22/22209


Footpath Sign Replacement.
A broken sign was reported to Cllr Austin who has passed pictures and details to SBC.  
The post is still awaiting inspection according to the KCC footpaths website.


											22/22210

Badlesmere Village Hall Donation.
Cllr Austin informed the Parish Council that you could see that the Village Hall has had extensive work completed to the stage, walls, and lawn at what was obviously quite some cost.  It was agreed that a donation would be given to Badlesmere Village Hall towards these costs and the value would be agreed at the next Parish meeting.

Action:  Parish Clerk to place on agenda for July meeting with proposed affordable figure and statement bank balances to show affordability.

											24/22311


Finance.
Cheques for HMRC PAYE and McCabe Ford Williams for Payroll Services were approved and signed.
The AGAR was approved and signed by the Chairman.
											24/22312

Planning.
The dog kennel planning application was discussed further.  Planning Enforcement had attended and confirmed that the kennels are for personal use only to keep Irish Setters however, there are concerns regarding noise which has been reported.  Permission has been granted however; further information is required as to why planning was agreed as it is believed the land is agricultural meaning a change of use has been granted.

Action:  Clerk to write back to the Enforcement Officer highlighting that residents will be advised to report if any change of use is noted and to highlight that it is believed this is agricultural land and so the parish council are concerned that a change of use has been granted.  It is believed that the kennel area and new building have been sited on agricultural land and an explanation is required.


											24/22313

Review of Actions.
*  Cllr Brookes to contact Cllr Lehmann (KCC & SBC) regarding potential gates in North Street, Leaveland – Cllr Brookes has contacted Cllr Lehmann and is awaiting a response.  Cllr Brookes has been in contact with John Baker in the meantime and is awaiting a report.
*  Cllr Blythin to arrange creation of the Weston Walk sign – being progressed by Bill and others and depending on final cost Cllr Blythin will fund from his annual allowance.  Cllr Scutt is speaking with Terry to arrange the Chestnut material for the sign.
*  Clerk to place agenda item for November’s meeting to discuss raising funds for discretionary grants in preparation for the Precept meeting – Ongoing.

											24/22314
Meeting Closed at 9.03pm

Next meeting scheduled on Wednesday 3rd July 2024 in Badlesmere Village Hall.

Signed:
Dated:
